
Eldorado Springs LID Advisory Committee Minutes  
July 20th 
TEAMS Video Conference Meeting 
 
Members Present: Janet Robinson, Janet Gray, Virginia Gurley, Alex North, Mary Smith 

Guests: Stephen Sangdahl 

County Staff: Taylor Ladenburg, Mike Thomas 

Approval of Minutes: June minutes approved. 

 

ORC Ops Report 

• Ops Report not presented this meeting. 

Invoices and Budget 

• Late payments on the Xcel invoices, account was overdue. Taylor and Mike 
reviewing processes for invoices to address the issue. 

• Budget does not currently reflect actual cost of operations. The county is 
reviewing the budget to better reflect the reality of cost. 

New/Old Business  

• Taylor to look into stickers for the grinder pump alarms that would inform 
people to alert homeowners directly before turning off an alarm. 

• The county still looking into the feasibility of charging for excessive grinder 
pump damage. 

• Public Access to ESLID CDPHE compliance advisories can be reached at: 
https://oitco.hylandcloud.com/CDPHERMPublicAccess/index.html 

Selecting WTR Public search address/city/county and entering our permit number 
CO0047651 into the field “CDPHERM Container” will populate related documents. 

• Request for more information on methanol approval, compliance advisories to 
be a standing agenda item. 

• E-Billing is online and working 
 

Comments Open for 2025 LID Transfer 

• A tentative timeline was discussed for information relating to the LID 
transition. Mike estimated September for discussing options with the 
committee for feedback. Over the next few months we plan to receive 
feedback from the committee and the local community. This will be presented 
to the BOCC and ideally be voted on in the fall. 

• For transparency, the committee would like to see all options reviewed, even 
those that might unfeasible or impractical.  

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/nTwZCL915lUNXEnECBhfqp?domain=oitco.hylandcloud.com
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Public Comment 

Stephen raised concerns from within the town about the possibility of Boulder County selling 
the utility. This is currently not on the list of options that the county is discussing. Mike 
reaffirmed the counties commitment to working with the committee and town. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

 


